AUGEAN SOUTH LTD ENRMF

APPENDIX CRY Copies of electronic newsletters

PINS project reference: WS010005

PINS document reference: 4.2.25



ENRMF Planning Application

Augean is currently preparing an application for a Development Consent Order (DCO) for an extension in the area and life of the East Northants Resource Management Facility (ENRMF).

The proposals at ENRMF are classified as a Nationally Significant Infrastructure Project (NSIP) under the Planning Act 2008 and consent must be granted by the Secretary of State in the form of a DCO.

Augean has been undertaking a formal pre-application statutory consultation for the project as required by Section 42 and Section 47 of the Planning Act 2008 since the end of October.

The company recognises the importance of giving the local community the opportunity to engage and help inform the proposed development before the application for a DCO is finalised and submitted to the Planning Inspectorate.

We understand that some people in the local community feel that they have had other concerns of greater priority and need extra time to consider the application documents and their responses to the consultation. Although the formal consultation deadline is Monday 14 December 2020, Augean will take account of any further responses received before Friday 8 January 2021.

So that members of the public can participate in the consultation, Augean has made an exhibition available online which is available here. Further information about the application, including the Preliminary Environmental Information Report and supporting documentation, can be found on the Augean website here.

If anyone is unable to access the exhibition online, they can ring the Telephone Helpline 01904 654989 to request a hard copy exhibition pack which contains a booklet version of the exhibition together with the Non-Technical Summary and all the response forms.

Copies of the consultation documents may be inspected free of charge using the online facilities only at Stamford Public Library and Oundle Public Library. Please check the opening times as these are subject to change due to the current circumstances.

An analysis of the responses we receive will be included in a Consultation Report that will accompany the application for the DCO. We will report back to the local community to let you know how we have responded to the comments we have received during the consultation process when we submit the application.

Please do not hesitate to contact us if you have any difficulties accessing the documents or if you have any queries on the Telephone Helpline **01904 654989** or by email at ENRMF@augeanconsultation.co.uk.

Yours sincerely

Gene Wilson

Augean PLC, Director of Corporate Stewardship



ENRMF Consultation Extended

Augean has been consulting about its proposals to extend the operational area of the East Northants Resource Management Facility (ENRMF) since the end of October. The company fully recognises the importance of giving the local community the opportunity to help inform the proposed development before the application for a Development Consent Order (DCO) is finalised and submitted to the Planning Inspectorate and has allowed a ten week consultation period so far; the company is now extending the consultation period further to mid-February.

Augean has explained to members of the local community that have made enquiries regarding the end of the formal consultation on 8 January 2021 that it is happy to consider any submissions that are made after this date and indeed throughout the entire DCO application process. However, it has been suggested to us that it would be helpful for Augean to formalise this arrangement which it is happy to do.

The consultation is therefore extended once more with a deadline of responses of Monday 15 February 2021.

The DCO application process allows for several stages of consultation with the local community and that the current formal consultation period is only the first stage of the wider consultation process. There will be several other opportunities to provide comment both to Augean and directly to the Secretary of State through the Planning Inspectorate in the coming months once the application has been submitted.

As soon as Covid-19 restrictions are lifted sufficiently and Augean is safely able to, it will be able to recommence our programme of Open Days that are annually as well as offering visits to the site by arrangement as part of the Open Door policy to provide additional opportunities for the local community to discuss the application and make further comments. These will be publicised nearer the time.

So that members of the public can participate in the consultation Augean has made the public exhibition available online at www.augeanconsultation.co.uk.

The exhibition includes opportunities to send in questions about the proposed development which the Augean professional team will be pleased to answer and an online comments sheet so that responses to the consultation can be submitted. There are links to all the consultation documents that explain the proposals in detail.

If anyone is unable to access the exhibition online, they can ring the **Telephone Helpline 01904 654989** to request a hard copy exhibition pack which contains a
booklet version of the exhibition boards together with all the response forms.

Yours sincerely

Gene Wilson

Augean PLC, Director of Environmental Planning

22 April 2021



An Update on the Forthcoming Application at ENRMF

As you know Augean are intending to submit an application for a Development Consent Order (DCO) for an extension in the area and life of the East Northants Resource Management Facility (ENRMF).

The proposals at ENRMF are classified as a Nationally Significant Infrastructure Project (NSIP) under the Planning Act 2008 and consent must be granted by the Secretary of State in the form of a DCO.

Submission and Public Consultation

It had been intended to submit the application at the end of April, however due to the extension of the period for the public consultation the submission is now scheduled for July.

We have taken account of the consultation responses that have been received and where possible are making alterations to the scheme. We will respond to all the consultation responses individually in the coming weeks.

Workshop

We are intending to hold a workshop that will focus on the ecological and restoration aspects of the application and how the plans have evolved following the consultation. If you are interested in participating in the workshop, please email ENRMF@augeanconsultation.co.uk or telephone us on 01904 654989 and we will organise the opportunity dependent on the level of interest we receive.

Once the application is submitted there will be further formal opportunities to comment on the application. Nevertheless, Augean is pleased to receive questions about the proposal and our operations at any time. Please do not hesitate to contact us.

Open Day

We hope to be able to hold an Open Day at the ENRMF this summer, however, as you would expect that is dependent on confirmation of the dates for the Government's roadmap out of lockdown in the coming weeks. The intended date for your diary is Saturday 26 June 2021. This will be promoted more widely via the Newsletter or leaflets once we can confirm the position.

Open Door Policy

Once lockdown restrictions are lifted, we will be able to resume our Open Door Policy so that you can visit the site by appointment with Simon Moyle the Site Manager. We will let you know when this opportunity is available again.

Dr Gene Wilson

Director of Environmental Planning